
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
ORM-D Classification Change to Limited Quantity effective January 1, 2021 
January 5, 2021 
 
 
The final day to use the Other Regulated Materials-D (ORM-D) classification for US highway 
shipments was December 31, 2020.  The ORM-D designation for hazardous materials 
packages shipped by ground can no longer be used on January 1, 2021.   
 
In most cases the same materials, in the same quantities, in the same packaging, will continue 
to qualify for relief under US Department of Transportation’s (DOT) limited quantity 
regulations after ORM-D is phased out. You should refer to the DOT Chemical table to know if 
your materials are eligible to be shipped as limited quantity. 
 
Limited quantity shipments are typically excepted from UN specification packaging, hazmat 
labels, shipping papers, and hazmat placards. 
 
What will change is the label you affix to your packages. 
 
You must use the “new” white square-on-point limited 
quantity marking for ground shipments shown above. If you  
ship liquids, orientation arrows are also required [49 CFR 
172.312(a)(2)].  Work with your preferred label supplier to 
obtain the new labels required for use beginning January 1, 
2021. 
 
Shippers of limited quantities of hazardous materials are required by the DOT to have hazmat 
training in place for all employees who can affect the safety of hazmat shipments in transport.  
49 CFR 172.704 requires that all employees receive general awareness, security awareness, 
and function-specific hazmat training. 
 
FedEx® Ground offers online training sessions about how to determine if your shipment can 
be packaged to the limited quantity rules along with how to ship fully regulated packages.  
 
 
Five reasons why you should take the courses 

1. Compliance: Have you received initial or recurrent training? 
2. Containment: Learn proper packaging methods to reduce damages 
3. Communications: Learn to train employees who handle hazardous materials 
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4. Carrier: Learn how to best ship your hazardous material packages with FedEx® 
Ground. 

5. Cost Control: Learn how to reduce shipping costs through Department of 
Transportation (DOT) exceptions 

 
REGISTER NOW AND GET APPROVED TO SHIP YOUR HAZARDOUS MATERIALS   

 
 
Here are some additional resources that you may find helpful. 
Learn more about shipping hazardous materials 
Visit the DOT’s chemical table 
 
Call FedEx at 800.463.3339 and say “hazardous materials” 
 
 
You can’t make the rules, but with FedEx, you can master them. 
 
FedEx Regulatory News 
Keep up with the latest alerts, trade-related rules, updates and learning opportunities. 
Sign up to receive FedEx Regulatory News emails. 
 
For more updates and news about regulatory topics, visit Regulatory News.  
 
 
 

http://www.shipsafeshipsmart.com/content/Default.aspx
http://www.shipsafeshipsmart.com/content/Default.aspx
https://www.fedex.com/en-us/service-guide/dangerous-goods-hazardous-materials.html
https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/CFR-2008-title49-vol2/pdf/CFR-2008-title49-vol2-sec172-101.pdf
https://pages.message.fedex.com/regnews_signup/?cmp=EMT-1005960-2-1-200-1111110-US-US-EN-REGZUSMCZTFCTFC&ET_CID=820769&ET_RID=58095717&LINK=UPDATE_NOW
https://www.fedex.com/en-us/service-alerts.html?search=true&spterm=alerts
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